# Marshfield Recreation Department 900 Ferry Street

# Recreation Commission Meeting January 30, 2019

# Marshfield Recreation Commission Meeting attendees:

Gary Pina
Brian Spano
Steve Darcy
Craig Jameson, Director Marshfield Recreation
Nancy Bowers, Administrative Assistant Marshfield Recreation

# Not in attendance:

Chris Cioccia

Meeting called to order 6:10pm

## **Old Business**

#### **Approval of Minutes**

There were no minutes to approve.

#### **Budget**

Craig Jameson discussed/explained the Town's Recreation Expenditure Report, discussed/explained the reports that the Recreation Department put together with more detail.

# **Directors Report**

Vote for CPC Liaison

Motion to make Steve Darcy the Recreation Departments Liaison Brian Spano second the Motion All in favor Motion passed

Steve Darcy discussed the Dog Park parcel on Parsonage Street, CPC previously approved 10% cost, Stanton will fund 90% up to \$225,000. Friends of Marshfield Dog Park is raising money for maintenance plan. Fundraiser March 24, 2019 Silent Auction at the Marshfield Yacht Club 2pm-5pm.

Motion to have the dog park concept to be brought forward to Town Meeting April 22 Steven Darcy second the Motion
All in favor
Motion passed

# 2018-2019 Extended Day Program

Craig Jameson reported on the Extended Day Program

Discussing possible opening up 2 locations next year. Martinson Elementary and Daniel Webster Craig had a discussion with the Marshfield Boys and Girls Club about collaborating on programs.

### Fall/Winter Program Update

Craig Jameson presented the Commission with a report of ongoing programs running this fall/winter. Recreation Department started to run Special Education Programs which are open up to Marshfield High School, Post Program and Young Adults.

Craig discussed the February Vacation Programs that just opened up for registration.

# **Spring/Summer Program Plans**

Craig Jameson discussed with the Commission the spring and summer programs and the spring/summer brochure will be out soon and programs will be up for registration.

Gary Pina reported that he had a discussion with the Marshfield Mariner regarding advertising what the Recreation Department is doing and registration information. The Marshfield Mariner recommended that we send them a packet of our information.

### Ice Skating Rink

Craig Jameson reported that the ice skating rink is open and being used. Occasional maintenance done on the rink.

## Fall Field Usage Review

Craig Jameson reported that Rockwood Road fields were closed this fall. Waiting to hear if they will be open in the spring.

# Spring Field Usage Update

Craig Jameson will be setting up meeting soon with DPW and a meeting with the youth groups to discuss the plans for the spring.

## **Library Plaza Update**

Craig Jameson reported that the Library Plaza location is being used by the Special Education Programs and collaborating with the POST Program.

## Parks & Playgrounds

Craig Jameson reported that the DPW is working on Tower Ave Park.

#### **Facility Maintenance**

Library Plaza is being cleaned by a company

Gary Pina was going to talk to Joe Kelleher about getting 900 Ferry Street clean by same company.

# **Volunteer Group Projects**

Craig Jameson reported that in the fall the North River Church did an outside cleanup at 900 Ferry Street, Library Plaza and Skate Park. Also the Trials Court come and cleanup periodically. Discussion was to get them all back next year.

#### Next Meeting February 27, 2019.

Discussion to have the Recreation Commission Meetings on last Wednesdays of each month.

Meeting Adjourned 7:10pm